KIRG CABARA THRES

VOLUME IV, No. 45 February 24, 1978

1) COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING

The inaugural meeting of the new Council was held on Wednesday. It was also the first meeting of Council attended by VCC Principal, A. S. Manera.

Five of six Council members served last year and have been reappointed for an additional one-year term (or until VCC is designated under the new (legislation). The five Council members appointed to date are:

William Brown and Betty-Anne Fenwick - appointed by the Vancouver School Board.

Jonathan Baker, James M. Kennedy and J. C. Melvin Scott - appointed by the Lieutenant-Governor in Council. (A fourth member is yet to be appointed by the government.

J.C. Melvin Scott was elected chairman; William Brown was elected vice-chairman.

Regular Council meetings will be held on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.

Liaison Council members were named for each of VCC's four major divisions:

Betty-Anne Fenwick to C.E.S.
Jonathan Baker to K.E.C.
J.C. Melvin Scott to Langara. (Mr. Scott indicated his intention to name the yet-to-be-appointed member in his stead when the appointment is made.)
William Brown to V.V.I.

In one other item of business, Council agreed not to establish standing committees but, rather, to move into committee-of-the-whole when expedient to do so.

H.E.P.



King Edward Campus

2) VISIT FROM M.L.A.

On Wednesday, February 22, Stephen Rogers, M.L.A. for Vancouver South, visited King Edward Campus in order to get a better appreciation of our needs, as far as both present and future.

After a tour of the Campus, he met your administrators and division chairmen, each of whom gave a capsule picture of his (her) areas of responsibility.

Mr. Rogers, who, by the way, was a student at the old King Edward Centre of the then Vancouver City College on this site, showed a very informed interest in our activities, both present and future.

He has promised us that he will discuss our future with both the Minister and the Deputy Minister of Education.

H.E.P.

3) THE MOVEMENT FOR CANADIAN LITERACY

The Movement for Canadian Literacy has evolved from World Literacy of Canada. One of its prime objectives is "to bring together people involved with literacy and basic education to exchange information, to make new contacts, to create new initiatives and to improve the situation by developing a better comprehension and treatment of the problems resulting from illiteracy."

If you would like any information and/or a membership application, please get in touch with Betty Cameron or Michael Szasz.

B.C.

4) A WELCOME DONATION

I am pleased to announce that Parnell Foods, Ltd., the company that provides our food vending service, has generously donated \$500 to the K.E.C. Scholarship and Bursary Fund again this year. Parnell Foods has donated to our Fund each year since its inception 3 years ago. We thank Parnell Foods, Ltd., for their continued support of our students.

R.S.



ENTHUSIASM
Adds Pleasure
To Any Job

5) TO OUR OWN POET LAUREATE!

The following poem was written by our own poetess and published in a Canadian magazine. Congratulations, Greta!

TOLLER

living sculpture
buring
in frozen heat
on blue winter's
resisting floors;

You tell me
what sunrays tell
caught in jailer lens free-flowing powers
soar golden
turn blue-white,
as they focus
from faraway

to here

Your outlines

to there
to pinpoints electric
crackling
into controls so pure
they draw water
from watching eyes;

sharp as silhouettes

dance
 past muscle
 mind
 music

into clarity,
 the frozen freshness of marble,
 born from your burning blades.

Greta Nelson

6) FRIDAY FROLICS (and it wasn't even the 13th!)

Last Friday saw a few unusual "happenings" in the Main Office (and around the Campus).

First of all, a nude was sighted wandering around somewhere between the Campus and VGH, looking for R.C.H.F. (He found him!)

Next, a batch of frogs was set loose on the front counter in Student Records and a French-speaking student was insulted when one clerk said to another, "You've got a bunch of frogs loose here!"

At this point Mr. Pankratz reached for his Argentine whip (you know, the one covered with the strange hide?!) and soon had things in order.

To say the least - ye olde editor was glad she had the day off (although she missed out on all the excitement!)

Tonight we have a full moon and everyone knows what THAT means. Watch it!

M.G.

7) CHANGE OF ADDRESS'

Staff or faculty who have changed their home address or telephone number, please inform our payroll clerk, Mrs. Linda Murdock.

Our master index file appears to contain a high percentage of incorrect phone numbers.

D.M.

8) POSITION OPENINGS

Camosun College, Victoria, B.C. invites applications or nominations for the position of Bursar. Deadline for applications is February 28, 1978. For details, please see bulletin board.

See next page for position opening at K.E.C.

H.E.P.



Every job is a self-portrait of the person who did it.

Autograph your work with excellence!

Vancouver Community College - King Edward Campus

9) APPLICATIONS ARE REQUESTED to fill a vacancy for campus librarian at Vancouver Community College, King Edward Campus.

The successful applicant will be responsible for the delivery of library services at King Edward Campus under the direction of the Coordinator of Library Services. Specifically, duties will include responsibility for public services, collections development, staff supervision, budget recommendations and development planning for King Edward Campus library services.

Applicants should have had experience in library management. College library experience is desirable. Completion of a master's degree in library science at an accredited school of librarianship or an approved equivalent is required.

SALARY RANGE: (1977 - 78)

\$16,215 to \$27,165

APPLICATIONS TO BE FORWARDED BY MARCH 3, 1978 TO:

Director of Personnel Vancouver Community College 675 West Hastings Street Vancouver, B.C. V6B 1N2

